CARLDIG-South Meeting Minutes – January 29, 2010
Cypress College
Present: Elisa Slater Acosta (LMU), Debi Hoffmann (CSUCI), Teresa Omidsalar (CSULA), Billy Pashaie (Cypress College), Janet Pinkley (CSUCI), Adolfo Prieto (CSUF), Lise Snyder (UCLA), Michael Yonezawa (UCR).
Meeting Began: 11:00 a.m.

1. Announcements

Michael Yonezawa expressed his gratitude to Billy Pashaie, Lise Snyder and the 2009 CARLDIG-South officers for their contributions to the revitalization of the interest group.  In addition, Michael indicated a desire to continue the progress of CARLDIG-South.  As part of this progress are the upcoming Engage Session at the 2010 CARL Conference and perhaps a program for December 2010.
2. Minutes from the October 9, 2009 meeting approved
3. Report on the December 2009 Program
The visit to the William Andrews Clark Memorial Library on Friday, December 18, 2009 was attended by a small group.  CARLDIG-South wishes to express its gratitude to Bruce Whiteman, library director, for hosting program participants and allowing them to enjoy a private and intimate visit.
4. Progress Report and Logistic Planning for CARLDIG-South Engage Session at the 2010 CARL Conference
At the 2010 CARL Conference in Sacramento, CARLDIG-South will sponsor an Engage Session titled “Reference Toolkit Revisited.”  The session is scheduled for Thursday, April 8, 2010 from 1:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and will feature speakers Kenley Neufeld (Santa Barbara City College), Amy Wallace (CSUCI), and Michelle Jacobs (UCLA).  Michael Yonezawa confirmed that the speakers will have to register and will not receive travel reimbursement (since current CARL guidelines only allow for any type of honorarium or travel reimbursement to be given to a person who is either from out of state, is not a CARL member, or is a private citizen).  The engage component of the session is still being developed.
The group determined that each speaker would have a maximum time of one hour.  This time limit would include time for setting up, presenting, conducting an engagement activity, and shutting down.  The remaining thirty minutes of the 3.5 hours can be used for questions over and above the questions taken by the speakers during their presentations.  Also, these thirty minutes can serve to accommodate any unexpected delays encountered during the speakers’ presentations.
The following are action items that need to be completed in preparation for the Engage Session:
· Michael Yonezawa will:
· First check with CARL Conference organizers to determine how many persons are currently registered for the Engage Session.  In addition, it is necessary to check with them concerning conference room arrangement and provisions (e.g., availability of circular tables, technology available in the conference room, Internet connectivity, pads and pens at each seat)
· With the current number of registered participants in hand, contact the speakers to see if they have or can create an activity or other type of engagement component for session participants.  Speakers need to be reminded that the number of potential session participants may fluctuate; therefore, it is important to verify the number of participants necessary for a given type of activity or other engagement component.
· Check with speakers about their technology needs and any other necessary supplies.
· Negotiate with speakers as far as the order of their respective presentations (keeping in mind their order for the April 2009 program: Michelle Jacobs first, Kenley Neufeld second, Amy Wallace third).
· Check with CARL Conference organizer to see what if any refreshments and or light snacks will be made available during the Pre-Conferences.
· Debi Hoffmann and Janet Pinkley will:
· Provide poster material and other supplies for notes or for participants to write questions before the session begins (“graffiti wall”).
· Janet Pinkley will:

· Review the survey normally given after CARLDIG-South programs and adapt it for use at the CARL Engage Session.
· Adolfo Prieto will:

· Provide a hospitality amenity for session participants.
· Activities before the Engage Session:

· 1-2 volunteers to do a program write-up for the CARL newsletter (and perhaps a longer summary for the CARL website).
· 1-2 volunteers to serve as local hosts during the Engage Session (e.g., discussion moderators).  Elisa Slater Acosta, Debi Hoffmann, and Adolfo Prieto expressed a willingness to assist as needed.
· Activities during the Engage Session:

· Invite participants to post comments/questions on the “graffiti wall.”

· Announce that there will be no formal break during the 3.5-hour program.  Participants may take breaks as needed.  The transition time between speakers also will provide brief opportunities for breaks.
· Encourage participants to ask questions during each presentation and remind them that each presentation will offer an activity.
· Activities after the Engage Session:

· Acknowledge the speakers (e.g., letter of appreciation).
5. Regular Business
The following action items were established with respect to the normal business activities of CARLDIG-South:
· Michael Yonezawa will:

· Follow up with CARLDIG-South Co-Web Masters/Publicity Officers Angela Boyd (UCSB) and Brian Williams (UCI) about maintaining the CARLDIG-South website.  Per Billy Pashaie’s suggestion, Angela and Brian can check with the previous Web master, Sheryl Stahl (Hebrew Union College), about procedural items they need to address (e.g., updating officer information, posting minutes, entering meeting dates on the CARL-ALL calendar).
· Send a copy of today’s minutes to meeting attendees for their review.  After the review process, he will forward them to Angela Boyd and Brian Williams for posting on the CARLDIG-South website.  The final step will be to send a message via the CARL-ALL listserv announcing that the minutes have been posted.
· Send a message via CARL-ALL announcing this year’s CARLDIG-South officers.

· Contact Angela Boyd and Brian Williams about gathering feedback from the general CARLDIG-South membership, per Lise Snyder’s suggestion.
· Contact Kelly Janousek to check if the CARLDIG and CARLDIG-South listservs are synchronized.  If they are not, then the next step would be to send an announcement via the CARL-ALL listserv inviting interested persons to sign up for the CARLDIG-South listserv on the CARLDIG-South website.  This announcement is especially important for people that may have checked off CARLDIG on the master CARL directory and are not receiving CARLDIG-South e-mails.  

6. Discussion of Future Programs

Michael Yonezawa and Elisa Slater Acosta provided information about the Reference Renaissance event (http://www.bcr.org/referencerenaissance), which may provide inspiration for future CARLDIG-South programs.  Given the upcoming CARL Conference, Teresa Omidsalar discussed the possibility of a low-cost event in the fall or the following spring.  Perhaps the group could sponsor a technology event followed by an optional hands-on component for an additional fee.  In addition, Teresa offered to send today’s attendees information on a Jeopardy game and related online tutorial that is offered at CSULA as part of their information literacy program for freshmen and transfer students.  Elisa graciously offered the LMU library as a potential venue for the next CARLDIG-South program.
With respect to a fall 2010 program, the group also discussed the possibility of a social gathering with an educational component.  Possible dates are Friday, December 3, 2010 or perhaps the first two weeks of November 2010.  The following companies were suggested as focal points for the program (including the names of members who volunteered to follow up with the respective companies): Google (Michael Yonezawa), Amazon (Debi Hoffmann), Netflix (Teresa Omidsalar), Redbox (Elisa Slater Acosta), and Thomas Guides (Adolfo Prieto).  The group agreed that each of these companies has something to offer librarians, and any information received could help serve users.  Some possible program formats could include an actual visit to a local corporate site, a visit to librarians by a corporate representative, or a webinar.    
7. Next Meeting
The group decided to make the next meeting a conference call no later than the second week of March 2010.  Michael Yonezawa will send a conference call e-mail.  Lise Snyder graciously offered to see if UCLA can host the conference call.

Following the CARL Conference in April 2010, the group agreed to meet in person in order to debrief.  The meeting is scheduled for Friday, April, 30, 2010 from 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at LMU.  Parking is free of charge, and a tour of the library will follow the meeting.  Special thanks go to Elisa Slater Acosta for offering to host the meeting.
Meeting Adjourned: 12:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Janet Pinkley
Adolfo Prieto

CARLDIG-South Co-Secretaries
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